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Growing Excellences, Inspiring Success





Grand Erie Parent Involvement Committee
Thursday, October 27, 2011 at 6:30 p.m.
Waterford District High School
Dogwood Room
                                                                                                                             Recorder: Wendy Hibbard
MINUTES
1. Welcome and Introductions
John Forbeck, Director of Education, Rita Collver, Trustee, Shawn McKillop, Manager of Communications and Community Relations, David Lloyd – Secondary Principal rep, Darryl Casey – Elementary Principal rep, Parents: Holly Porter, Katherine Hagan, Patti Allan, Carey Frew, Brent Howard, Scott Wilson, Kerry Bockenholt, Karen Suchinski, Theresa Robbins, Tom Waldschmidt, Nancy Waldschmidt, Verna Millington, Jen Clark, Rochelle Winter, Jean Montgomery, Janice Boyter, Holly Green, Nancy Waldschmidt, Kim Rent, Ronda Nix.
2. Minutes

2.1
Approval of Minutes


Change 'Ada B. Massecar' to 'Waterford Public School' on page 4 of the Minutes.

2.2
Business Arising from Minutes


There was no business arising.
3. 

Director's Update
J. Forbeck
3.1 GEPIC Composition

Director, John Forbeck reviewed GEPIC composition and the terms of reference.  The Grand Erie Parent Involvement Committee is a statutory committee of the Board whose purpose it is to support, encourage and enhance parent engagement at the Board level to improve student achievement and well being.
There will be representation of elementary and secondary at the system level over a large geographic area and a group of people need to be officially identified as members of GEPIC.  All meetings are open to the public and held in a place accessible to the public.  If there is need for a vote, only parent representatives and the community representative can vote.  Most of the time decisions are made by consensus.

Additional representatives can be recommended from the Special Education Advisory Committee and the Native Advisory Committee.  Included on the committee are the Director, two trustees, Manager of Communications, and two principals – one from elementary and one from secondary.
GEPIC shall meet at least four times in each school year.  A GEPIC meeting cannot be held unless a majority of the members present are parents, the Director or designate, and at least one trustee.
A question was raised about having a designate for a parent member who is unable to attend a meeting.  This will come back to the next meeting for consultation and discussion.

3.2 Election of Chair
Tom Waldschmidt volunteered to be Chair of GEPIC.  He will work closely with Trustees, Director Forbeck and Shawn McKillop to develop the agendas and prepare for meetings.

4. 
Planning, Discussion and Sharing 

4.1
School Council Chair Start-up Sessions
S. McKillop

All school council chairs were invited to School Council Startup Workshops that were held at Joseph Brant Learning Centre in Brantford on October 19th and Waterford District High School on October 20th.  The workshops were well attended and everyone received a start up kit.  Feedback was positive.  The kit was timely as it was helpful with orientation.  There was discussion about possibly creating a subcommittee to enhance the toolkit and keep it current.  The workshops provided an opportunity for networking with other parents.  Of seventy-five schools, forty were represented.
The results of the survey were distributed to the members and there was discussion about the topics and comments.

4.2
Parent Involvement Symposium
S. McKillop
A sub committee was composed last year to apply for a Parent Reaching Out Regional Grant.  We were granted $10,000 to hold a Parent Involvement Symposium – this will be a full day event held on a Saturday at Waterford District High School.  Mary Jean Gallagher, Assistant Deputy Minister for Student Achievement, has agreed to be the guest speaker.  Either date of March 31st or April 21st will be confirmed.  All members of GEPIC are encouraged to be part of a group to guide the symposium. 
When planning the program, include some of the results from the survey.  There is funding for busing.  The small gym at Waterford High School would accommodate a program for child care on that day.
Jean Montgomery agreed to be the lead in organizing the symposium.

Kim Rent and Jen Clark – coordinate the volunteers
Katherine Hagan and David Lloyd – food

Verna Millington – transportation

Patti Allen – registration

Tom and Nancy Waldschmidt – storefront coordination

Theresa Robbins – communication

Jean Montgomery will assist with the children's program

Kerry Bockenholt and Ronda Nix volunteered to assist Jean Montgomery

The committee had a discussion about the types of workshops that would be offered to draw in all parents.  It was suggested to have a PowerPoint presentation on a flash drive for those who were unable to attend.
· Homework:  Homework Help online – this is a new program that offers interaction with students and teachers.  The website is homeworkhelp.ilc.ca.  There is also a homework help program at the Brantford library.
· Antibullying workshops: to explore what programs are being run to deal with different strategies for different age groups

· For parents –  health and wellness, stress management

· New mental health initiatives

· School Council workshops to look at best practices for attracting volunteers

· How to get involved in the school and communicate with teachers

· Special education from a Board perspective – helping parents understand

· Conflict resolution

· Drug awareness

The workshops would need dynamic speakers.  The Board has many talented people to do this job.
Discussion about having students give a 15-20 minute presentation on something that they do, i.e. music, drama, art, media. 


4.3
Parent Engagement Annual Operating Plan
J. Forbeck
The focus of the Parent Engagement Operating Plan aligns to work with the Multi Year Plan to move the school system forward.
Communication audit will have twenty focus groups meeting on December 5th and 6th.  More information will be e-mailed. 
S. McKillop

4.4
Updates from the Board Table
R. Collver/C. Lefebvre
· Communication Audit

· Homework Help

5.
 School Council Update
5.1 Updates from Schools
Caledonia Centennial Public School
The school is planning this year's Santa Claus Parade float for the Annual Light Up Night. 

They will be holding a Teacher Appreciation Potluck Lunch. 

The council provides child care for school council meetings. 

The school was also involved in a magazine fundraiser and had new landscaping and paving installed for a play surface.
Thompson Creek
Thompson Creek have a flat screen TV displayed near the entrance of the school showing school information.
Paris Central 
With the introduction of netbooks, almost every classroom has a Smart Board through fundraising efforts.
Ryerson Heights
Ryerson Heights are having a craft show November 5th from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.  They are also hosting their first Yuk Yuks fundraiser this year.
Child care for the first parent council meeting of the year was offered and 47 parents came out.
Waterford Public School
Waterford Public School raised over $12,000 with chocolate fundraiser to purchase Smart Boards for every classroom.
They also did a Food on a Dime project with their PRO grant and hosted a fun night with the students.
Dufferin
Dufferin will be getting a new principal on November 1st.  
There was a revitalization of the playground for an outdoor classroom for the students.
In October 2012 the school will celebrate their 100th anniversary.
Valley Heights
Valley Heights just had their 40th Anniversary.
A memorial garden was built for a teacher who passed away.
The Turning Point program is going very well and the Commencement on October 21st was well attended.  Six adults graduated from GELA and received a standing ovation.
New windows were put in the school this summer.
Delhi Public School
Delhi held a walkathon and tallied just under $7,000 for school initiatives.
Full day kindergarten will be held at the school next year.
Confirmation has been received that the property beside the school will be acquired to make the parking lot more usable.
Ronda Nix has a position on the occasional teacher list.  She has also been chosen to be a medal bearer for the Rick Hansen Relay.
Waterford District High School

Norfolk Support Centre is now in place at the high school.
New stonework has been laid in the front of the school.
6. Other Business  


There was no other business.
7. Next Meeting

December 8 at Waterford District High School in the Dogwood Room at 6:30 p.m.
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